City of Auburn

July 19. 2010 Home of Auburn University

Dear David,

On behalf of the Auburn Police Division, please except our sincerest gratitude for your heartfelt
condolences on the passing of our veteran patrol officer, William R. Buechner Jr. Also, thank
you for providing us with a donation to present to Will’s family; it means a great deal to his
family and all of us to have received so many cards, letters, donations, etc. We were humbled, to
say the least, by the outpouring of kindness and compassion that has been extended to his
family and our agency during this difficult time. Thank you for standing with us in mourning
the loss of our fallen brother.

His death was a tragic loss for our Division, the entire law enforcement community, and the City
of Auburn. Officer Buechner was a devoted patrolman who genuinely cared about the citizens
living in the community, as well as the surrounding areas, in which he served. All of us at the
Auburn Police Division were blessed to have had the privilege of knowing and serving with him
over the last thirteen years. Thanks in advance for continuing to keep Officer Buechner’s family
in your thoughts and prayers during the weeks ahead as he was a loving husband, father, son,
and brother in addition to being a dedicated law enforcement officer.

Again, please accept my deepest thanks for your support of our agency during this difficult time.
Please continue to pray for our agency as we remember and honor Will’s sacrifice by serving our
community more vigorously than ever.

Sincerely,

SS——

Paul C. Register
Chief of Police
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